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PRESS:

Christie Wilson, The Honolulu Advertiser

CHAIR JOHNSON: . .(gavel). . . The Parks and Recreation Committee will please
come to order. And I would like to acknowledge that
Councilmember Robert Carroll, Vice Chair, is here; Council Chair Pat Kawano's
present. . .Councilmember Michael Molina. . .and Councilmember
Charmaine Tavares. So, thank you all for coming and hope I didn't. . .cut your
lunch short. And also acknowledging Councilmember--even though he's not an
official member--Councilmember Alan Arakawa. And I'd also like to recognize
Floyd Miyazono, who's Director of Parks and Recreation; Ed Kushi, who's
serving as our Deputy Corp. Counsel today. And we do not--do we have a
representative from Department of Public Works here? I guess not today. So we
didn't have anything, they're just basically on call. And since we had no Public
Works issues, that's fine. Also, Camille Sakamoto, Committee Secretary; and
Jan Inouye Ogata, our Committee Analyst. Uh, I, before we begin the Committee
meeting, I would just like to state a few of the rules. My Committee rules are a
little bit different. But I'd just like to state for the record that if you are going to
sign up to testify, please sign up with the. . .Secretary and just fill out the form.
And then that will be given to me. Public testimony is gonna be accepted prior to
the discussion of each item on the agenda. But I will also ask if there's anyone
that has a meeting or anything that they have to be. . .heard first, we will certainly
entertain that. So just let the Secretary know that you would like to testify
because there is a time problem. And. . .the testimony in this Committee is
gonna be limited to ten minutes. And I will not let you come back. If you haven't
made your point in ten minutes, you're not gonna make it . .(laughter). . So, I
request also that you state your name for the record and indicate if you're
representing a particular group. . .just state who you're representing. If you're
speaking for yourself, that's fine too, just state that. And I would just ask simply
that you. . .if you have a cell phone or a pager, just so that it doesn't disturb
others, if you could please turn it off or turn it to vibrate.
. . . Before we begin the meeting today, you know, and, and. . .this is with the
permission of the Committee Members--I would like Floyd to just make just a
brief statement which may impact some of the testimony that we're going to hear
today. And so if, the Committee Members, is it all right?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objections.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, fine. Floyd, if you could just make a brief statement?
MR. MIYAZONO: Okay. Thank you. . .you know, very, very much, Madam Chairman.
Urn. . .what I'd like to do is we do have several names here as proposed.
2

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 31, 2001

There's actually four names, as proposed, to be named after. . .you know a
recreational or active facility. What I'd like to do is very. . .generally go over
some of the, you know, my opinions relative to some of the names
here--especially from the standpoint of the first three. Um. . .first of all, there is
Toshio "Tata" Fujimoto. The request from the Commission was to have his
name.. .placed at Field Number 2. And that's part of the War Memorial
Complex. There are three facilities at this point in time. As for Tata, maybe I
could just give a background. I'm somewhat familiar with baseball, I've been
involved in baseball for just about my entire life. So I do know Tata very well.
From the standpoint of Tata, he, he got involved way back in baseball in probably
the early 1950's. He got affiliated with Little League in 1957. He first started off
as a umpire, a volunteer umpire. And shortly after that, he became the Little
League Administrator. And he and, along with. . .Mr. Hirozawa, he's you know,
no longer with us anymore, but. . .Tata and Blackie, just the two of them alone
actually ran the Little League organization that was made up of approximately,
maybe 150 to 300 kids. That includes Pee Wee League. . .which is T-ball,
coaches pitch, and so on and so forth. I did get involved with him from the
standpoint of, I was a player. And. . .he's dedicated more than 35 to 40 years of
his life to Little League baseball. So if you ask me if he really deserves it for
Field Number 2, my answer will be "yes" to that.
. . . Second on the agenda is the naming of the Kahului. . .Kahului Pony League
field, that's the Kahului School Ballpark being named. . .as requested, the Maui
A.J.A. Veterans Ballpark. I was also involved because I did play Pony League.
And it, it is a designated "Pony League field". When I was playing, I remember
way back then, and even probably a few years prior to that. . .these group of
people actually ran the League. They acted as ground maintenance individuals.
They acted as scorekeepers. They acted as umpires. And the acted at,
as. . .administrators for the Maui Pony League--probably going back to, again, in
excess of 35 to 40 years. They've dedicated their lives from the standpoint of
community service. And even to this day, some of them are still involved with
baseball. If you say what is their love and what is their dedication for almost their
entire life. . .and they would say "baseball". You ask me if they deserve it, I'd say
yes, sure they de, deserve it.
Number 3, the name. . .the renaming of the War Memorial Baseball Field
Number 3 on behalf of Vernon A. Correa. I know Vernon personally as well.
Vernon has coached for in excess of, again, 30 years. Vernon has been a coach
for Colt League. Those are. . .youngsters between the age of 16, maybe about
14 to 16 years old. He's also coached Pony League. He's taken
several. . .teams to the State Championship. They did win several State
Championships. They also won some recognition from the Regional standpoint,
also winning championships there. Although there is no real field that he was
affiliated with because those fields are gone now--that was the Kahului
Fairgrounds. If you do remember way back then, that field is now. . .extinct, it's
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totally gone. But he did put in quite a amount of his life as well. In fact, he told
me one time--as a quote--that, you know, before I pass away, it's important for
him to have his name named after a park facility. And I just said that, I just
wanted to add that because to these people here--including Tata and the Maui
A.J.A. Veterans. . .association or club, and Vernon, it's, it's very important for
them because they've spent. . .practically their whole life doing community
service. And you ask me if he deserves it, I'd say "yes" as well.
But on, but I, I. . .have some opinions relative to the fields from the standpoint of
should we have one person named after one facility. You know, right now we've
got "Cheena" Lau Hee who's name is. . .Field Number 1. We've got
Ichiro "Iron" Maehara, that's the baseball stadium. We got Satoki Yamamoto--the
track field and football field; Soichi Sakamoto, from the standpoint of the
swimming pool; and, and let us not forget Duke Maliu. . .the Molokai Regional
Park. And each of these people has been very active in community service. And
let us also recognize Mr. Hannibal Tavares. . .a very great man indeed, and
Eddie Tam, from the standpoint of the Upcountry Community Center and the
Makawao facility as well. So definitely, if you say if they deserve it, yes, they all
deserve it. But from the standpoint of possibly taking look, taking a look at others
that, that maybe deserving in the future. . .and I know that there are others that
are deserving but their name hasn't come up yet. . .1 can think, think of
individuals like Al Souza. He's already passed on, but he dedicated his life to
Little League as well--30, 40 years. . .maybe even more than that. Then as we
look down the line, maybe 20, 30 years from now, there will be others that are
very, very deserving to have their names. . .named after park facilities. So right
now, it's. . .do we actually, the question is do we actually put a name to a facility
and that's it? Because we definitely don't have enough recreational facility to go
around. . .because they're gonna be, in the future, many more dedicated people
that deserves the recognition. My idea of this is possibly taking, taking a look at
putting up a plaque that will be able to put several names on it, not just one
name. Maybe we could put two names or four or five names down the line.
Because we know that in the future when we're long gone, they'll be others that,
you know, deserve the recognition. And the way I see it is, although it's
somewhat. . .set the way it is for, for the facilities already named. . .but seems
like a first come-first served basis because it's just so that these facilities have
not been named after someone yet. So my recommendation, from the
standpoint of naming facilities. . .or naming names after park facilities, that we be
able to allow others to also be recognized where. . .where this type of recognition
is definitely deserving. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Miyazono. The, the reason that I allowed Floyd to
do this--and we spoke about this before the meeting--was so that any of the
testifiers coming forward would have a chance to also assess if this is something
that they could consider or support. Because I think it's important for each of
you. . .to. . .give us some kind of guidance as to what your wishes are as well.
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So we thought that that would be a, a bit more workable. One other issue, before
I begin taking public testimony. . .the issue that came up immediately before the
meeting. . .was the subject of. . .an, whether or not we have criteria that are
outlined in our Code that basically sets criteria for naming facilities or sports
facilities or ball fields. And. . .there was a discussion and we, we still don't have
a resolution to it because in the Street Naming and Park Naming Committee,
there are some guidelines. But because we don't have a framework, you know,
for that type of criteria, I wanted to ask. . .and with your indulgence once again, I
wanted to ask Corporation Counsel or Deputy Corp. Counsel if he could give us
a ruling as to whether or not. . .that would be appropriate. There was an issue
raised by one of the constituents that we have, that. . .he was concerned that
because there was no criteria. . .that it would be inappropriate for us to proceed.
And I wanna make sure that this is proper because I don't want somewhere
down the line someone to say, well, okay, this was before you established these
rules and now I'm coming in after and I should deserve it, too, or, or I'm
deserving of it also, or whoever I name is deserving of it. So, Mr. Kushi, could
you please assist us in that regard--with the permission of the Committee
Members?
MR. KUSHI: Madam Chair, if I understand your question correctly--is that. . .you feel
that there's a lack of criteria in the. . .Maui County Code, Chapter 2.38? Is that-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, it--I'm gonna have Jan ask because she was a part of the
discussion and she actually was the individual that entered into this discussion
with me. So, Jan, can you refer him to the proper section?
MS. INOUYE OGATA: I guess, Madam Chair, the, the issue that. . .came, was brought
forth earlier was whether the Council is bound by 2.38 of the County Code, which
outlines the so-called criteria for the Commission on Naming Streets, Parks and
Facilities.
. . . And that. . .we were looking at Section 2.38.070 of the County Code.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So, Mr. Kushi, that is the section that Jan is referring to.
MR. KUSHI: Well, Section 2.38.070 are the. . .if you wanna call it "criteria", it would be
the standards for the Commission on, Commission on Street Naming and-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --Parks. Uh. . .it doesn't. . .prohibit or. . .limit your, your authority as the
Council. That, your authority is found in 2.38.090. And, and in essence it gives
this body. . .Council discretion to adopt, modify, or reject any of the
Commission's recommendations. Now, if you're saying that this should adopt
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further criteria or follow the criteria of the Commission, then I see no need for a
commission.
. . . Um, so-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. KUSHI: --again, the Commission is basically a. . .advisory and. . .not, not to say
that they don't do a job, but they are, their recommendations come up to you for
your, your okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Well, I, because this was an issue that was raised from the
public, I certainly wanted to give an opportunity to at least discuss the issue so
that we can move forward. Uh. . .if you. . .uh, Councilmember Arakawa, yes?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. . .if I can just for clarification. . .Corp. Counsel,
on 2.38.070, it sort of says in here that there are certain rules for renaming the
streets. And one of them is that you cannot change traditionally used names. So
the common, common accepted names. . .according to what I'm seeing
here. . .you have to keep those. But at the same time, we're going through and
we're changing some of those commonly accepted names to new names--or
names of people in this case today. I think this is what the Chairwoman is
asking--`cause it is in the Code, that those are the criteria that we have to use to
be able to rename the streets.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . .(inaudible). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: --you're correct, Councilman Arakawa. Basically what we're trying
to establish is. . .that if we're bound by the Code. . .that's one thing. If we
are. . .it's our discretion to basically. . .go beyond that or come up with our own
rules or our own criteria or accept it. . .even though it may not be in total
compliance with the Code--that's, that's why I was asking the question today.
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . Look at "A".
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . And I apologize to the Members of the public, but. . .this was
just something that just came up just before this meeting. Otherwise, we
certainly would have researched it earlier.

6

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 31, 2001

NOTE: Silence.

MR. KUSHI: . . . Uh. . .1 understand your question is that Section A state, states that
existing parks or facilities shall retain, shall retain the name which has historically
accepted through common usage.
. . . So is that, are you saying that. . .that-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That's what we're-MR. KUSHI: --none of these names can be changed?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: No, no. What we're asking is we're asking your
opinion as to whether or not we can or not. . .because of that specific
requirement. So if you, if you. . .go through this, you know, it gives you criteria
on how you can rename new facilities, how you can come up with names of
people. . .for, for newer facilities. But it has that limitation at the very beginning
where it says you must retain. You know, we're asking for your opinion on that.
MR. KUSHI: Okay. Please understand that I, I. . .have not looked at this at all and you
just asked the question.
?: I know.
MR. KUSHI: But I'll answer you in this way. . .1 don't feel this limits you at all. And if
past practice and precedence is any kind of justification--in Chapter 12.40, I
believe, you, this body has renamed a whole slew of existing facilities.
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . Then I think you've astered, answered the
Chairwoman's question.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh. Yes. The, that, that does answer my question because I
just, before we move forward with these measures, I wanna be able to be
absolutely certain. . .this gentleman was extremely convinced that he was right
and that we could not do what we were doing today. So. . .we have a legal
opinion and. . .with, without further ado, I will begin calling the testifiers forward,
we'll begin our public--oh, yes?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, Madam Chair-CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilman Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. And I--
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And. . .thank you for allowing me to speak even if I'm not a
Member-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --of this Committee.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --that's perfectly all right. And I also recognize Dain Kane,
Vice Chair of the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Uh. . .would you be requesting
that opinion in writing so we have that as future reference for-CHAIR JOHNSON: I think that would advisable.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And thank you for the suggestion. Would you be willing to do that,
Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: You. . .if you make an, a request, I-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: --I'll try.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter)...
MR. KUSHI: Not today, though.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No, no. I'm not asking for it today, but just for the record. I know
we don't get our minutes out right away either. But, thank you. Appreciate it.
The. . .first person who is set to testify is Chuck--and please excuse me if I
butcher your name . . .(laughter). . . Chuck Hazama. . .would you please step
forward? State your name.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Hazama approached the podium.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . And he'll be speaking on PR Number 3.
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. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
ITEM NO. 3: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE KAHULUI ELEMENTARY
SCHOOL PARK TO THE "MAUI A.J.A. VETERAN'S BALLPARK"
(C.C. No. 99-308)

MR. HAZAMA: . . . Council Chair and Members of the Council, it's my privilege to
represent the Maui A.J.A. and the things that they have accomplished in these
many years that they have been involved in community service. Six decades
ago, an event that occurred in one of our neighbor islands changed the lives and
course of history in our Country. As many of you know, the U.S. entered the war
in. . .the European theater and the Pacific theater. And for the very first time, the
Japanese immigrants and their families were viewed with suspicion and treated
as second-class citizens because the U.S. was at war with Japan. The
immigrants who came to the islands to work in the plantations brought with them
values. . .based on. . .perseverance, hard work, respect for authority, and group
effort. The code of behavior centered on a word called "kiri", which is basically a
sense of obligation to others; and "on", which is a more profound obligation owed
to your family, especially to your parents. These values had an affect on the
performance of the men of Japanese ancestry who fought valiantly in World
War II. In November of last year, the U.S. dedicated the national Japanese
American Memorial in Washington, D.C.--dedicating it to the 33,000 A.J.A.s who
made the ultimate sacrifice in behalf of their Country, and the 120,000 who
suffered the indignity of the internment camps during World War II. The returning
veterans of Maui formed the Maui A.J.A. Veterans, Incorporated, in 1947. And
was incorporated as an eleemosynary organization ten years later, in 1957. The
purpose of the organization was to perpetuate the memory of our fallen
comrades and to do what they would have done. . .had they returned. The 160
members of the Maui A.J.A. are dedicated to the. . .to doing community service.
We hosted--as many of you know because some of you were present--the
48 th Chrysanthemum Ball where Summer Dela Cruz, a senior from St. Anthony
and the first Filipino, was crowned Queen of the Ball. And as you know, we
contrib, contributed and continue to do our support of the Maui Arts, Arts and
Cultural Center fund through the years. The Maui A.J.A. finance seven $1,000
scholarships to the five high schools. We support swim events. . .and for 42
years coordinated and organized the Maui Pony League activities. From 1953 to
1995, we were active partners with the County Parks and Recreation
Department. We made sure that the youth had the safe. . .and well-manicured
ball field to play on; provided manpower to install fences; provided PA systems;
realigned the fields; umpired and kept score. The highlight of the years had to be
in 1980. . .when the Lihikai team, coached by Francis and Floyd Miyazono--who
is sitting right here. . .now our Director of Parks and Recreation--went to
Davenport, Iowa. . .and captured the Pony League World Series. It was like
winning the Super Bowl. . .like the Ravens did this past week. Many of the Maui
A.J.A. Veterans organization. . .and the organization are in their, now, 70's and
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80's. . .but are still hard at work to complete the $4.5 million Nisei Veterans
Memorial Center. . .that will be built on the shores of Kahului Harbor. We hope to
break ground sometime this year--as soon as we get the permits approved by the
Water Department. We're waiting for them to pass that permit along so we can
get our bids out. Today, in honor of 42 years of service to the Maui Pony
League, we would like to ask your support in renaming the Kahului School Pony
ball field as the Maui A.J.A. Veteran's Ballpark. We appreciate your
consideration and your support. Thank you very much. Do you have any
questions you would like to ask?
CHAIR JOHNSON: I would just like to recognize that--I was just given this note
because, and I apologize for not realizing this--that you are the former Mayor of
Rochester, Minnesota, and you recently retired and you returned back to Maui.
So, welcome back. And we really appreciate you coming.
MR. HAZAMA: Jo Anne, this is like. . .you know, coming home. You know, home. . .it's
a home week for me because 17 years in that office really. . .something that I
thoroughly enjoyed and. . .really made Rochester one of the best places to live in
America.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, I, I'm sure you're grateful for not having to shovel all that
snow . . .(laughter). . .
MR. HAZAMA: Oh, thank goodness. I saw the weather report last night, and they're
being bombed by snow and ice and everything else. So I'm glad I'm here.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, we welcome you. Are there any questions for the testifier?
. . . Thank you so much, Mayor Hazama. Appreciate. The next person who will
be testifying is. . .and. . .it's Robert. . .Nishijo. If I'm. . .mispronouncing it, please
correct me. And he'll be testifying also on PR-3.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Nishijo approached the podium.

MR. NISHIJO: . . . Well, I came here about two years ago.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, could you please state your name. . .for the record?
MR. NISHIJO: My name is Robert Nishijo.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. NISHIJO: . . .(inaudible). . . the Maui A.J.A. Veterans club. I came here about two
years ago to testify the same thing what. . .it is today. And what Chuck Hazama,
he did a. . .a wonderful word for that Maui A.J.A. and plus the Pony League.
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Well, I, I don't cover the whole thing, but the main issue what we did at the Pony
field when we first took over, Kahului field, it wasn't . . .(inaudible). . . a ball field.
So when we came in and take over the. . .Pony program, we fixed all the field up.
And we didn't have fence, no nothing at all. We had a . . .(inaudible). . . fence.
It's very dangerous for the kids. It, it's, it's not a, it's not a safe program for the
kids. So we call Mayor Tavares, he came down at the park. He look it over. He
say, okay. So he gave us all the material. Roy was there. Francis was there.
And the parents. . .and all the A.J.A. members. We put a fence right around the
field. So when. . .safe for the kids. So today the park is different from the day
that when we took over. I request for that. . .new dugout; they did. And. . .and
for a pitching cage. . .they did. And. . .we had lot of repair on the field.
It's. . .pasture land. So . . .(inaudible). . . you have some dirt. We fix all the field
up, plant the grass, everything. Well, I mean, plenty helping the County workers.
So today the outfield, the Pony field is spic-and-span. So when, well, we, we
retire from the program because we kinda too old already. Leave `ern for the
young buck take over.
?: . . .(laughter). . .

MR. NISHIJO: So. . .as I said, that we have. . .as what Chuck mentioned about Lihikai,
two brothers--Francis and Floyd went to Davenport, Arizona. And from Wailuku
Brave, we had a Crown DeCambra who went to Japan. From KTA Colts, we had
Joe Apollo--same thing, went Japan. And from Upcountry, we had
Russ Tamayose, went to Hokaido. Uh. . .when we was there, I think we, we had
a pretty good team. And some of the kids, they are on the, on the major league
now. See, so . . .(inaudible). . . these young guys take over the program, I think
be better. You know? And . . .
. . . I wanna thanks all the Council people here and consider, please consider
that. . .for the name Maui Veterans club. Okay . . .(inaudible). . . "veteran" is not
only my veteran, the. . .the veteran that didn't come back. . .any veteran what in
the, serving. . .service. . .that's their field. That's the reason why they put
"veterans". Maui A.J.A. sponsor the Pony League, so. . .you know, we work it
out there two years ago. And I think it's a good program. And I hope all the
Council here. . .1 know, I, I seen the four face, new face here. . .back us up.
Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you so much.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh, Chair?
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Excuse me?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Nishijo?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Excuse me, Mister-. . . One of the, she has a question for you. Please come back. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Are you, are you supporting the name of "Maui A.J.A.
Veterans" or "Maui Veterans"?
MR. NISHIJO: Because I'm a. . .I'm a Maui A.J.A. Veterans member.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So you supporting the-MR. NISHIJO: I supporting the-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --A.J.A.?
MR. NISHIJO: --program. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Because you said something about all veterans, so I
wasn't sure-MR. NISHIJO: No ...
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --what you meant.
MR. NISHIJO: Oh, okay, all veteran who serve in the Army, Air Force, Navy,
Marine. . .that's what I meant, all veterans.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: All veterans that are A.J.A.?
MR. NISHIJO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Japanese?
MR. NISHIJO: No, don't have to be A.J.A. Any other veteran who went to. . .serve from
the United States Army. That's the reason why we put "veteran" in there. The
veteran that they didn't come back, didn't come home. . .veteran mean that
represent the people.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
MR. NISHIJO: Didn't come back. And people--
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So-MR. NISHIJO: --who come back.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So you're suggesting. . .that it's a "Maui Veterans" ball
park?
MR. NISHIJO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Not Maui A.J.A.-MR. NISHIJO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --Veterans ball park?
MR. NISHIJO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Just so we're clear on that. Thank you.
MR. NISHIJO: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Councilmember Tavares. Thank you so much. The
next individual signed up to testify on PR-2 is. . .Les Orikasa.
NOTE: Pause while Mr. Orikasa approached the podium.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . And just so you know who the next testifier is, it's
Patty Nagasako Peterson following Mr. Orikasa.
ITEM NO. 2: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE WAR MEMORIAL BASEBALL
FIELD NO. 2 TO "TOSHIO 'TATA' FUJIMOTO FIELD" (C.C. No. 99-307)
MR. ORIKASA: . . . Aloha, my name is Les Orikasa. I'm here, I just wanna thank you
for the opportunity to be on, to speak on behalf of Toshio "Tata" Fujimoto. It was
a year-and-a-half ago that I put in application to submit his name for Field
Number 2, the War Memorial Little League Field Number 2 to be named after
Tata Fujimoto. You may have some information before you, but . . .
. . . he has played a big role in my life. I've served as a administer, to working
down even as a player when I was growing up. I'm just a local guy born and
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raised here on Maui. Played youth baseball. And I think if. . .there's any one
person who is. . .the main clog or the main. . .main person in youth baseball here
on Maui, it's Tata Fujimoto. And it's been that way for. . .`50s through the '60s,
'70s and '80s. And. . .again, if there's any one person who's deserve, most
deserving to have a field named after himself, I believe it's Mr. Fujimoto, for all
his years of helping youth baseball here on Maui. Uh. . .his support from youth
baseball has directly .. .
. . . channeled up through event the Junior Varsity and Varsity sports here on
Maui for all the high schools. So, again, I just want your strong consideration to
have Field Number 2 made, named after Mr. Fujimoto. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Are there any questions for the testifier?
. . . Seeing none-MR. ORIKASA: Okay-CHAIR JOHNSON: --thank you-MR. ORIKASA: --thank you very much.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --so much. Appreciate it. And, Patty Nagasako Peterson will be
the next testifier. And she'll be speaking on PR-5.

ITEM NO. 5: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE LAHAINA AQUATIC CENTER
TO "MAYOR LINDA LINGLE AQUATIC CENTER" (C.C. No. 99-139)
MS. PETERSON: . . . Good afternoon.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Good afternoon.
MS. PETERSON: Madam Chair, my name is Patty Peterson. . .Past-Chair for the
Hawaii State Federation of Republican Women, and Past-Chair for the Maui
League of Republican Women, and currently First-Vice-President. Madam Chair
and Council Members, I'm representing the Maui League of Republican Women,
and I'm here to testify in support of renaming the Lahaina Aquatic Center to the
Mayor Linda Lingle Aquatic Center and having a plaque made with. . .and the
new name is. . .with, with having that new name. And the reason being,
this. . .we feel that she was very instrumental in getting it accomplished during
her tenure as Mayor of Maui County. We would thank you and appreciate your
consideration. Thank you.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Are there any questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you so much, Patty. Appreciate. Are there any other individuals in the
audience who wish to testify or come forward at this time?
. . . Seeing none, we will proceed with the agenda.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh. . .the first item on the agenda relates to a proposed bill entitled
"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 12.40 OF THE MAUI
COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO NAMES OF PUBLIC FACILITIES". The
purpose of this bill is to name the War Memorial Baseball Field Number 2 in
honor of Toshio "Tata" Fujimoto. And this is Item Number 2.
ITEM NO. 2: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE WAR MEMORIAL BASEBALL
FIELD NO. 2 TO "TOSHIO 'TATA' FUJIMOTO FIELD" (C.C. No. 99-307)
CHAIR JOHNSON: For discussion.
NOTE: Silence.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . Madam Chairman?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Just as a, a little note, on two of these issues, they're
talking about fields that really don't have a name already.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It's call Field Number 2 and Field Number 3-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --and I don't really consider those to be names. So I
think that's a little different than what the other two issues are before us. You
know, just to make that distinction.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I appreciate that, Councilmember Tavares. And. . .1 think that
we've already heard from our Department of Public and Works. . .representative
from . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Parks.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Mr. Miyazono. Are there are any comments? Because I think
what Charmaine is basically stating is that, possibly, and I don't know if this is
where you're headed--that rather than putting up a, a huge, you know, sign or
whatever, it might be more appropriate to put up some kind of an honorary
plaque in, dedicated to something, or that sort. So I would like to .. .
. . . ask what your desires are. Councilmember Carroll...
. . . and Vice-Chair?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Uh. . .what Floyd brought out earlier. . .1
think is a concern with everyone--that. . .we are going to run out of. . .places
eventually. I can think of no one that deserves it more than. . .Mr. Fujimoto. I
mean, it's very obvious that he deserves any honor that we can give him for all
his years of service. However, there are other people that probably. . .are as
deserving as him that has passed before. And as pointed out, we will have
people that do extraordinary things in the future. And I really hesitate
to. . .literally take up all the names that. . .of the places that would be available
and leave nothing to honor these other people. I really like the idea of the
plaque. I think it's appropriate. I think it truly honors them. I think it should be
done in a such a way that. . .it is in a prominent place. . .people know about
it. . .it's done in the right way. I think that would be the appropriate course to
take. I don't think it should just be a plaque stuck in a corner on a fence some
place. I think it should be done well. I realize we're talking about spending
money, but. . .if we're going to honor someone, I think that. . .we need to spend
the money to do it the right way. Thank you.
CHAIR
Okay.
JOHNSON:
Councilmember Molina?

Thank

you. . .Councilmember

Carroll.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
Thank you, Madam Chair.
I echo
Councilmember's. . .Carroll's statements with regards to this. I, I guess I'm sort
of looking at it like, sort of like a "wall of fame" or "ring of fame"--like you
sometimes watch on television, you look at these stadiums and they have all the
names where it's, you know, really outstanding where you can see those names.
I agree--it should be something that's very visible to the community and
something that's not tucked away. And. . .yes, there will be people in the future
that could be just as deserving as Mr. Fujimoto also. And being that there, the
possibility of running out of facilities--that exists. . .so I think that is something we
should seriously consider in creating a. . .maybe a large plaque or something
that, you know, is, has a lot of exposure to the public.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's great. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh. . .anyone else?
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Councilmember Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, thank you. I. . .1 am in agreement with
Mr. Miyazono's recommendation to do this. . .and do it well, as Members' have
said--not just a plaque stuck in a corner someplace, but to do a kind of a "hall of
honor" or whatever, that kind of thing that could be designated. I mean, if you've
been to San Francisco Airport, if you've had time and you weren't running to
catch the next flight, all throughout the airport, there is. . .there are areas where
there are different people, sports themes. . .that have a, a display and
information about that person and why they're being honored at the San
Francisco Airport. So there are many ways to do this kind of thing. I think I do
agree that, you know, we will run out of fields. Of course, that might be incentive
to build more fields.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: But. . .1 think at this time. . .you know, it makes sense
to me to, to do. . .some sort of recognition--as been stated by Mr. Carroll and,
and Mr. Molina. I, I'd like to throw another wrinkle into this thing if I may?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I have had a couple of people talk with me informally,
and they did not wish to be here, but they were of the mind that if War Memorial
Complex--which, by the way, is another story, I, I think we should change the
name of that whole complex and not honor the "war", but honor the
"veterans"--they, they were of the feeling that since it is War Memorial Complex
that the names in the complex should be of veterans. So there's that side of it,
too. So I just throw that out for consideration also.
CHAIR JOHNSON:
I appreciate that, Councilmember Tavares.
Councilmember Kawano? Any opinions . . .(laughter). . .?

How about

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Well, I, I think, number one, getting back to the agenda,
we're here to. . .approve Field Number 2 to name after Tata and. . .Fujimoto.
And I, too, served under him as a coach. And I know Tata did a lot of work. And
I, I'm waiting and. . .I'm ready to vote on that-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right. Basically, it's my understanding from what I'm hearing
from the Council Members--and I don't know if it would require any
modification--the naming of the facility or the ball field, in this particular
situation. . .1, I would like you to address that. . .either, either Mr. Kushi or also
Floyd as how we might best accomplish this if it is the wish of the majority of the
Members to do this in a little bit different style than we've done in the past, or if
that's something that is more administrative.
MR. MIYAZONO: You know, there are several ways that it can be done. Urn. . .1
should make reference to so-called fame. . .we could either have several plaques
that would include information relative to their respective accomplishments. Or a
system that would have their names listed.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: In all. . .to be fairness to the people--you know, people have
dedicated their times and effort--I would probably be in favor of something to
recognize their accomplishments rather that just putting their names up. I know
that there are cost figures and cost concerns that--because if we're gonna do
something, we need to do it in the right taste, of course. We need to make
certain that it's done properly. You know, and. . .there's lot of thought that needs
to go into it before a decision is made. But I would like to make certain that it's,
it's done in good taste; we spend, really, the money that's needed to really
recognize these people and to show that we appreciate their service. So I
think. . .from the standpoint of right now, from thinking out aloud, is that I would
wanna make an area, maybe, several plaques and also room to add additional
plaques that would somewhat describe their general accomplishments to the, the
program and the facilities and so on and so forth. So that's, that's what I'm
somewhat looking at right now.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Councilmember Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, if I may throw, you know, another
wrinkle-CHAIR JOHNSON: . .(laughter).
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --into this, being that, you know, Tata's accomplishments
were related to baseball, maybe even having a big plaque put at. . .Mr. Maehara
baseball stadium could be one considered, much like that at Yankee Stadium
where they honor the great players like Babe Ruth and. . .Joe DiMaggio--you
know, something to that effect, people who had an impact in the athletic field that
it pertains to, such as baseball. So. . :cause the, my thinking is how many
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people will actually go out to War Memorial Field Number 2. And I, I think if you
have Tata's name out at, at a more visible area, then his accomplishments could
be recognized by more of the public, you know, in the, like at the stadium where
you'll attract more people for various events. . .which includes baseball. So I'm
just throwing that out for consideration.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, in as-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: --much as we didn't hear from the testifiers in that regard
. . .(laughter). . . I'm not sure how they would feel about that.
Councilmember Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, if. . .if I may? Thank you very much. You
know. . .what we're discussing right now is something that I had brought up a
number of times and I think it's something that we need to do--and that is to
create the plaque or different type of system. However, in this particular case
when we're looking at these two ball fields that really don't have a name at this
point except "ball field Number 2" and "ball field Number 3", you know, I would
think we could go ahead and name these fields and have Floyd look at the, the
possibility of trying to create a plaque system in the mean time, the interim. And
once we create this plaque system, then we can transfer that recognition as well.
But because these two fields really don't have a name, I think it would be
appropriate to allow this to go through at this time. . .and as, as we start looking
into this and we create a system in all future name, namings we, we do it that
way. Plus, we take these that we've already putting the names to, and
converting it to that system at well. So we actually have a dual. . .this particular
case.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I would agree with Councilmember Arakawa. I think that, you
know, and, and that's why I asked the question earlier--is this more
administrative. And I believe that all of us do support the renaming. So at this
time, I would entertain a motion to basically adopt Item Number 2, which is a bill
for an ordinance amending Chapter 12.40 of the Maui Code, relating to names of
public facilities, to rename the War Memorial Baseball Field Number 2 in honor of
Toshio "Tata" Fujimoto.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved, Madam Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Moved. . .moved by Chairman Kawano; and seconded by
Councilmember Molina. Thank you. And I, is there any further discussion?
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. . . All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No? . . .(laughter). . . didn't think so. Thank you. Thank you very
much.
VOTE:

Molina,
Kawano,
AYES: Councilmembers
Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair Johnson.

Tavares,

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of bill, and FILING of
communication.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It, would, would anyone object to the fact that . . .(laughter). . . oh,
please step forward. . .and identify yourself once again for the record.
ITEM NO. 3: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE KAHULUI ELEMENTARY
SCHOOL PARK TO THE "MAUI A.J.A. VETERAN'S BALLPARK"
(C.C. No. 99-308)

MR. NISHIJO: Well, I think I make a mistake on. . .Tavares question.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MR. NISHIJO: Uh.. .Maui A.J.A. Veterans. . .ballpark.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So-MR. NISHIJO: Sorry.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --thank you so much for-MR. NISHIJO: Yeah.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --clarifying that. I think it wad a little confusing. We, we weren't
quite sure, but I appreciate that. Thank you. All right. . .we now move on to
Item Number 3. And this item relates to a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 12.40 OF THE MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO NAMES OF PUBLIC FACILITIES." And the purpose of this bill is
to name the Kahului School ballpark in honor of the Maui A.J.A. Veterans.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: So moved, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So moved-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --and seconded. It has been moved by Chairman Kawano,
seconded by Councilmember Tavares. For discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . Madam Chairman?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Kawano, you wanna say anything as the maker-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No, Madam. . .go ahead, Tavares-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh, this is-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --Charmaine.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --one of those that's a facility, a big facility . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: . . . not just a field. Well, you, if you look at the title of
your item number-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --it says renaming the Kahului Elementary School
park.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It doesn't even give any indication that that park is a
County park.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: It's Kahului Elementary School park. And, and you
know, just as a little history--and I think Floyd will back me up on this--when we're
doing a new facility in. . .parks, building a new facility-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --where . . .(end of tape, start 1B). . . when the, when
we're putting out the RFP for the design--because sometimes things just get
named because you need to identify it. So it's not that there was a big
discussion about what the name should be and, you know, what are we gonna
call it and whatever. And later on, you know, different names come up.
Uh. . .you know, we used to . . .
. . . there were. . .anyway, I don't wanna get into that-ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --but anyway, the, the. . .the gist of it is that there is not
much thought put into most of the things that are named. . .as they're being built
or before they're being built. It's, it's a matter of expediency to get a name
attached to a particular appropriation. So that's how some of these names come
about. The Kahului Elementary School Park. . .1, I think is just because then
people know where the park is-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --it's next to the school, even though it is, you know,
owned and maintained by the County of Maui. So. . .you know, in this, in this
instance I think it's, it's very appropriate to consider a name change to something
more significant than its location next to the school, the park next to the school.
So I, I would support this Maui A.J.A. Veterans ballpark name. I think that it
honors not just one person, but a whole lot of people who have. . .who put up
with trying conditions to be able to defend their country--which was America--in
spite of the fact that we were at war with the, the eth, ethnicity of some of these
people or the nationality and the same ethnicity. I think this is an opportunity to
give that kind of recognition. Um. . .and, and I. . .don't have any objection to it at
this point, so I will support this.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Councilmember Tavares.
. . . Councilmember Carroll, and then. . .Chairman Kawano.
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VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: I also support this. I was gonna ask the question "who owned
the park"—
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --but I think it's obvious from. . .Councilman Tavares that the
County does own the park. . .since we maintain it. I always thought it was a
school park.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: I mean, I always thought it was a school playground until
today. But I also support. . .the motion. I think it's entirely appropriate.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you-VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --Councilmember Carroll. Uh. . .Chairman Kawano?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Thank you, Madam Chairman. I, I just like to say that
it's never too late to. . .recognize veterans. As you, as we all know, that the 442
was just recognized as far as the Medal of Honor goes. And it's so far back that
this, these Japanese. . .the veterans put in so much time. Yeah? And then now
we, we are, in Maui, recognizing a park after these.. .American people,
Japanese soldiers. I, I feel that's a big honor for them. . .because of the, the
Medal of Honor and everything else falling in place. And Charmaine hit it right on
the nose by. . .what she said. And I would really support this, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Chairman Kawano. Councilmember Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. I've always associated the
A.J.A. with the outstanding service throughout the community and for
the. . .issues that they fought for. And we enjoy many of the freedoms that, that
we have, that our young people sort of take for granted today. But it was
because of the efforts of the, I mean, organizations like the A.J.A. that. . .helped
us get what we have today. So I ask this body to fully support this bill. Thank
you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh. . .thank you, Councilmember. Councilmember Kane, even if
you are not a member of the Committee, I certainly invite you to make any
comments if you wish.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Although I am not--and, again, I appreciate the opportunity
to speak. Although I'm not a member of this Committee and therefore I, I won't
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be able to vote at this particular meeting, however I look forward to supporting
the proposed bill that will come before, I anticipate will come before the full
Council. And. . .1 can say, comfortably, ditto to a lot of the comments that were
said here today. And I'll be looking forward to supporting it at the main, full
Council level.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Also, Councilmember Arakawa, even
though you're not a member of the Committee. . .feel free.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Thank you very much. And. . .1 will. . .when it's, when
I have the opportunity at full Council, I will be supporting the renaming of this
facility. I think the A.J.A. has done a lot for the baseball organization--the
Members that were participants in this really carried a lot of the activity to the
youth and they, they really deserve this 'cause they put the time and effort into
really make the programs what they are. And the benefits, the hundreds of
kids. . .literally thousands of kids that have gone through these programs. . .you
know, such as our Parks Director here. . .really exemplify that the program has
been a success. And it's always been my philosophy that a child who is in an
active supervised program will tend to be a lot better. And the adult supervision
for these, these particular. . .members have been exemplary. So I will support
this when it comes to full Council.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Councilmember Arakawa. And I, too,
having worked with youth and knowing the importance of organized sports and
structure in children's lives and. . .good education and the things that you have
done, I really applaud you. And I also will be happy, I'm very honored to have
this in my Committee--even though I was not the individual that introduced the
bill. . .1, I'm pleased to support it. And I would now entertain a
motion. . .regarding the bill for an ordinance amending Chapter-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: There's already a motion.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: We did have a motion already.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: There's a-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, we did? Oh . . .
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --motion on the floor.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Sorry, oh-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . .(inaudible). . .
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CHAIR JOHNSON: See, I got lost, again. Now I'm gonna call for the question. Is there
any further discussion?
NOTE: Silence.

CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . All right, seeing none. . .all those in favor?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Opposed?
. . . Thank you. Thank you very much.

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers
Molina,
Kawano,
Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair Johnson.

Tavares,

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of bill, and FILING of
communication.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And. . .I'm assuming that, Floyd, you will. . .see to the appropriate
signage and . . .
. . . honoring. Thank you very much. We now move on to Item Number 4.

ITEM NO. 4: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE WAR MEMORIAL BASEBALL
FIELD NO. 3 AS THE "VERNON A. CORREA BASEBALL FIELD"
(C.C. No. 00-273)

CHAIR JOHNSON: And this item relates to a proposed bill entitled, a bill for an
ordinance amending Chapter 12.40 of the Maui County Code, relating to the
names of public facilities. And the purpose of this bill is to name the War
Memorial Base. . .Baseball Field Number 3 in honor of Vernon A. Correa.
And . . .
. . . if. . .there is no . . .(laughter). . . discussion, I think what I'll do is I'll just
entertain a motion at this point. . .to move this item forward.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Could we ask a couple questions first before-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --we have motions?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Urn. . .maybe Mr. Miyazono knows. Is Mr. Correa
completely retired from coaching?
MR. MIYAZONO: As far as I know, he. . .he recently. . .1 think couple years ago he, he
became ill.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: So at that. . .time he had decided to retire from coaching. Yes-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. MIYAZONO: --he's retired at this point in time.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Urn. . .Madam Chair. . .you know, because no
one has come forward to testify today-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --regarding this, you know. . .1 don't know, I don't, I
don't feel comfortable taking this item up without anybody coming. . .to testify-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --in support or otherwise of this. So I, I'm wondering,
you know. . .how the other Members feel-CHAIR JOHNSON: What's-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --if they have enough information to go on-CHAIR JOHNSON: Exactly .. .
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --or not.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, because this was an item that was a holdover from the past
Committee, I really am-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --I know there's been a little bit of huhu about this in the past. So I
am not. . .it, it's basically at your pleasure. If you believe that this should be. . .1
mean, we always have the option--we can. . .defer the matter or we can file it.
. . . But I'd like to hear from other Council Members who may have knowledge of
this item. Councilmember Kawano?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No, Madam Chairman, I was gonna ask that. . .if
Charmaine have that problem, I, I'm not too familiar about this person
also--although Floyd did cover about this. Maybe we can just defer this, and then
hopefully contact the right pe, person to be here the next time bring this up.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. I know there was an attempt by Jan to contact the. . .at least
the people that supported the bill in the past. And of course,
Councilmember Davis, I believe. . .had introduced this originally. And there's no
one here to testify. If that is the pleasure. . .of the Committee Members. . .uh,
Councilmember Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: I agree that I think we need a little bit more information. For
one thing-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --anybody that we . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Honor.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . that is alive and an individual that we name anything
after. . .is. . .always needs to be scrutinized. Like. . .A.J.A., it's an organization-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: --someone is. . .who is deceased. But. . .somebody living, I
think we do need a little bit more information. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And Councilmember Molina?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I concur with Councilman Carroll's assessment. I,
I would like to have. . .have seen somebody come and testify on behalf of
Mr. Correa just. . .just for my assurances as to-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --where we stand on this bill.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Do we need a motion in order to just defer this or shall we just
simply defer it?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: With no objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: With no objections.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR JOHNSON: No objections. All right-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objection.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --we're gonna defer the matter with no objections. Thank you,
Council Members.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (RC, JJ, MM, PK, CT)
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Before we move onto the next item-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh--huh . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --you know, looking at the Chapter 12.4, there is no
mention made of the Cheena Lau Hee Field as one of the facilities that have
been named. So I think it was an informal. . .naming of the field-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh . . .
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --it's not listed in there as one of the. . .one of the
naming facilities. And maybe Mr. Miyazono can contact someone-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --from the Little League or whatever and try to get it
formally. . .formally done through the Street Naming Commission or something
so, you know, Field Number 1 is actually up for grabs according to the law. So if
they could kinda follow. . .follow-up with that.
MR. MIYAZONO: Okay, I could do that.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Urn, so you will follow-up on that .. .
MR. MIYAZONO: Yes, I will.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .Mr. Miyazono? Thank you very much, I appreciate it. And then,
hopefully the next time when this matter comes up on the agenda we'll have
some more additional information so that we can make a more well-informed
decision. The final item on the agenda is Item Number 5.
ITEM NO. 5: PROPOSED BILL RENAMING THE LAHAINA AQUATIC CENTER
TO "MAYOR LINDA LINGLE AQUATIC CENTER" (C.C. No. 99-139)
CHAIR JOHNSON: And this item relates to a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 12.40 OF THE MAUI COUNTY CODE,
RELATING TO NAMES OF PUBLIC FACILITIES". And the purpose of this bill is
to name the Lahaina Aquatic Center in honor of the former Mayor, Linda Lingle.
And. . .for discussion. Yes, Councilmember Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: . . . I have two problems with this. First of all, the Center is
named. It is Lahaina Aquatic Center. And the second one is . . .
. . . I think it is in poor taste, anyway, to name a center after somebody who is
actively pursuing. . .elective office, anyone. Uh. . .1 can't speak for Ms. Lingle,
but. . .1 know most of us over here that do serve, that are elected, we feel it's our
job to do things like this. And usually we look for people like the ones we've
honored today. . .not for ourselves. And I think she might be of that same
opinion, too. But for those two reasons, I cannot support this.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you, Councilmember Carroll. Councilmember--oh,
well, actually Chairman Kawano . . .(chuckle). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Um. . .Madam Chairman, I, I don't have a problem
naming--I, I know Mayor Linda Lingle did a lot of work as far as. . .swimming
pools, et cetera. But my biggest problem is there's also that Kihei .. .
. . . facility that she also had a major role she played in. And I know even the
Lahaina one, but I just was wondering that--I did have couple calls prior to the
meeting about Lahaina people not really happy as far as having her, that, that
portion. . lahaina Aquatic Center being named after the Mayor. They're saying
why not the Kihei .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: . . . Center. So . . .(laughter). . . I just, I just wanted to,
to bring that up-CHAIR JOHNSON: I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: --Madam Chairman.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Urn, and actually just for your information so that you know. . .it
was a letter that I had typed. I was Secretary of the Maui League of Republican
Women. And so this was not brought forward by Mayor Lin. . .Lingle at the time.
It was done, I think, in the latter part of 1998. And so when we met in 1999, it
was a suggestion because that was the first facility that was opened that. . .one
of the members. . .had really wanted to have it named that because they felt that
she had participated. And that was the first one that was done. So it, whether
that makes any difference or not, that was basically the thinking of the person
who had proposed this. Councilmember Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, I'd just like to express my concerns about this.
With the upcoming gubernatorial race coming up and we don't know exactly how
many other candidates may be out there for the race, this, the public may have a
perception that this gives an unfair advantage to Ms. Lingle on that. So I'm just
kinda concerned that the, it may. . .pot, people may perceive this as giving her an
unfair edge in the race should she proceed to, you know, run, run for governor.
So l-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --I do have reservations about this-CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and I .. .
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --at-CHAIR JOHNSON: I-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --at the timing of this.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I understand that. I think that. . .you know because of the timing of
this, it certainly was not. . .it was done awhile ago, almost two years ago
. . .(laughter). . . a little bit over two years ago. So this was certainly not
something that was brought forward. . .you know, it, at least from my perspective.
It was just that it was delayed and delayed in the. . .you know, in the, I,
I. . .somewhere in the process. So that is just simply coincidence.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, and I think this is-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --app, app, sorry, if I could. . .just-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, no-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --conclude-CHAIR JOHNSON: --go right ahead-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah-CHAIR JOHNSON: --Councilmember-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --I think-CHAIR JOHNSON: --Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --I think it's applicable to all, to anyone, no matter what
party background they have, I think, whether it be Democrat, Republican, Green,
whatever. . .1, I think. . .out of fairness to, to everyone.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I understand that. Certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilmember Tavares?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Ms. Johnson, thank you. You know, that was
part what I wanted, what I wanted to lead up to by asking if a person was
retired--when I asked if Mr. Correa was retired. I think that maybe in
our. . .2.38.050, looking at the standards. . .that we need to look at this. And
maybe one of the standards that we should consider is a person who is retired-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --from, especially public life, but a person who is
retired from what activity or whatever activity they're doing. And, you know,
there, there are people who have retired and have done community service--like
Mr. Haycraft, when we named that park after him. But he put in many years of
volunteer work, you know, after his retirement. And the community was very
supportive of that park being named after him. And I, I think, unfortunately, it
finally passed after he had passed away.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: But I think. . .that maybe one of those standards we
should look at is to change the ordinance so that we include a standard that
is. . .say the, says that a person. . .must be retired from, you know, active life.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Not retired from "active life", excuse me. Retired from
their-CHAIR JOHNSON: From . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --active careers.
ALL: . .(laughter).
CHAIR JOHNSON: Not, not dead, Councilmember Tavares.
ALL: . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, you're right . . .(laughter).
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Councilmember Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah, Madam Chair, just.. .as a, a caution on
this. . .Councilmember Tavares . .(laughter). . . I believe the Mayor is
.(laughter)... retired.
Mayor Lingle is retired officially. . .uh. . .from
government service. So you may want to rephrase that--
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?: . ..(sigh). . .

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --in how you do that if that is the intent. Because if it's
technically "retired", I'm retired. Wayne is . . .(laughter). . . retired.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . .(laughter). . . There, there are quite a few of us
that would qualify. And I don't believe that is what your intent is.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, no that isn't.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So I wanna make sure that. . .if you're gonna do
that. . .that's proper. I had a little bit of a concern about this in light of what Pat
was saying earlier as well. And I was asked about it because I, I think the
primary thrust of the. . .Lingle Administration was the Kihei Aquatic Center, is
more, would have been more appropriate than the Lahaina Aquatic Center. And
I can understand what, you explained that this was some time past, but .. .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . that was a, I believe proposed initially by
Mayor Tavares, rather than Mayor Lingle. Uh. . .am I correct on that,
Charmaine?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I think your father proposed that. . .long time ago.
So . . .
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . the appropriateness, as far as the entire thrust of
the-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --pool, I think Kihei would have been much more
appropriate.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: I .. .
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --once, again, I, I just wanted to express that .. .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . what you're saying is exactly correct--that because of the fact
that this was brought forward just. . .you know .. .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . many times people make suggestions. We voted on it, we
thought it, perhaps, at that time would be a-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: But. . .again at this-CHAIR JOHNSON: --good idea.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --point, we're looking, we're looking at this time and
place . . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: . . . and what we do have. As far as the. . .you know,
pretty much we've tried to honor all of our past Mayors. . .and Governors with
some kind of recognition. And it's because they've attained that uh, that
position that we do this. Whether it be now or later-COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: . . .(inaudible). . .
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --uh. . .you know, it's always been. . .sort of a tradition
within, within the State and County. So I would have no opposition to, trying to
rename the facility after a former Mayor.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: And even the current Mayor that we have now. . .you
know, it would be kind of a waste, kind of a shame if we had to wait. . .let's see,
25, 30 years from now before you'd be able to rename anything . . .(chuckle). . .
to honor him for the, for the job that they've done.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That's really what this particular item is--to honor
them for the, for the job that he did while in office.
?: . . .(inaudible). . .
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: So. . .if that's gonna be the criteria, then understand
that. . .the following. . .recognitions have to be sometime very long after the
people have. . .left office.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I. . .1 appreciate your commentary. Also, Councilmember Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Thank you very much, Madam Chair. Uh. . .1,
I'm, I'm glad to hear. . .this discussion from all of the Members here. And I guess
what kind of disturbed me was .. .
. . . that one of our newspapers featured this particular. . .item on this agenda
and they, they created a partisanship. . .view. And they made it very clear,
specific that oh, keep an eye on this because there's three Democrats, and
there's two Republicans-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --in the Committee, and there's five Democrats and there's
four Republicans at the full council. And it's unfortunate that that particular
newspaper took the time and made, took the energy to put it in that light.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And the reason I, I say that is because it's refreshing to
hear that the discussion in here is not about Rs and Ds and Ls and Is and all
that. But it's because there's pertinent reasons that are being brought forward for
us to reconsider this. And I'm really--and thank you, really. Because I think
that's what it's all about when we have to come and make decisions on this. One
of the things about recognition is we have to keep in mind that
although. . .Mayor Lingle had a very significant role in bringing about this
particular complex, as well as other complexes which were mentioned--the Kihei
Aquatic Center. . .as one of the other ones--keep in mind that I think what's really
appropriate that's there now, that exists, that there's a plaque there that
recognizes not only Mayor Lingle, but the nine Council Members-CHAIR JOHNSON: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --who made the decision to appropriate the monies to get
that job done. And I think that's what's important because 20 years from now,
there's a plaque there, the same plaque will be there that will recognize that there
was not only one person, but it was a collective. . .effort. . .and not to mention the
County of Maui--and that includes all the people who are part of the County that
took part in the role of bringing that together. Same thing with this building--you

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 31, 2001

go downstairs and Mayor Cravalho's name is on there, on a plaque, along with
the Council Members that are involved with the appropriations of money. So .. .
. . . it would almost, in one light, seem redundant to have that plaque on the
inside of the pool-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --and then another plaque, you know, another name, you
know. . .of the redundancy. But. . .but, again, again, I'm not a voting member,
but in light of what's being said today. . .1 hope I can anticipate what the outcome
of this will be.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And I am glad that-CHAIR JOHNSON: --I appreciate that.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --I heard what was said. Thanks.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I appreciate your input. And I think that because of the. . .clarity or
lack of clarity in some of our ordinances, this, this is why Jan. . .and myself and
Floyd got into the discussion earlier. Not because of this specific item, but
because of the parameters of, well, who do you honor; who do you not honor; do
they have to be dead; must they be alive; must they be retired; do they have to
be a resident; nonresident. . .all sorts of questions came up. And I think the
objective. . .of everyone of us here is to not be criticized because of our lack of
fairness or equal treatment to any person, and. . .certainly to keep partisanship
out of the equation. And I think that, that is very clear. And I've always been of
the opinion that no matter what we do, we, we. . .have to represent the interest of
the majority of the people. And I'm representing, I'm the Chair, but basically
hearing the concerns and. . .in as much as I was the person who transmitted the
information. . .1 was not the maker of the motion at the meeting which this was
originally introduced at--I had no feeling one way or the other. But I hear what
you're saying, I respect it, and I ask that. . .at this point, what would be your
pleasure? We can do several things with this item. If you want to defer the
matter until we have and, and some kind of framing of an ordinance or at least
some kind of framing so that we have a criteria. . .is that the pleasure of the
Council Members and the meter, Members of this Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: What is the Chairman's recommendation?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, my recommendation at this point would be to do one of two
things--either simply just file the communication and, and not, you know, let the
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measure go forward; or to simply defer it. . .until a later time. But. . .my gut
feeling is that it probably would be best to just simply file the communication and
not take any action--because of the measures and because of the issues that
have been raised. So I, as Chair, I'm gonna recommend that this particular item,
because of the nature of it and also because Mayor Lingle was never contacted
about this particular item. . .1 think that, I, in, my recommendation is going to be
that we just, we file it.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, it was moved by Councilmember Carroll; seconded by
Councilmember Molina that we file this communication. All those, any
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, just on the discussion part--if somehow we
could create something where we would be looking at the, the guidelines in that
section. And because it crosses over streets and facilities, I'm not sure that that
item actually belongs in the Parks Committee, per se. So .. .
. . . you know-CHAIR JOHNSON: Exactly. I-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I'm not quite sure-CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm not . . .
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --where it belongs.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm not certain either. And it, while it's related to what we're
discussing-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --I really don't know. Uh. . .Mr. Kushi-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Kane?
CHAIR JOHNSON: --do you have any . . .
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The former Chair of the Parks and Recreation's
Yes.
MR. KUSHI:
Committee. . .Councilman Enriques was working on. . .proposed revisions to the
ordinance. Uh, it's. . .1 don't think it ever reached the agenda stage.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.
MR. KUSHI: But. . .he did do a draft, his staff did do a draft. Our office looked at it.
The Commission on naming streets and parks also looked at it, made some
recommendations. And. . .but, again, the election happened, so he's not here to
follow through. But we have. . .in my office, as well as in Council Services, I
believe we have the proposed revisions.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah. Because, Madam Chair, as I see it, there
are. . .Public Works Department would be in. . .would be-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --involved because of some of the-CHAIR JOHNSON: Because of street naming.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --of the streets naming-CHAIR JOHNSON: Public facilities.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --and parks and facilities. And some facilities are not
"Parks" facilities.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's exactly-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: There are-CHAIR JOHNSON: --right.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --fire stations. So it crosses over a whole lot of
departments. And the reason I asked Mr. Kane to hold on-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --`cause it looks like-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Figured it out.
- 38 -
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Committee of the Whole.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: --it's a prime candidate for Committee of the Whole.
ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I figured it out.
ALL: . ..(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I was trying to run.
ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well. . .then, then at this point if, you know, and, and once again, I
mean, we can call the question, but basically I just. . .the, the better thing would
be, then, to refer it, more than likely, in a transmittal to the Committee of the
Whole. So that also is my recommendation--for the record. And you've inherited
the stain, so stop smiling . . .(laughter). . .
ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: The "catch all", yeah?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh, yeah, yeah.
ALL: . . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well. . .if there's any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Madam Chairman?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh. . .Councilmember Arakawa?
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Yeah. . .1 think we should make sure Dain can work
on this fairly quickly because we, we have quite a few issues as far as naming.
And this is one that needs to be settled fairly, in a fairly quick manner. Urn. . .if
you can do it. . .fairly quickly, then refer it to Committee of the Whole. If
not. . .either yours or Mike's Committee should take it--if you can work on it fairly
quickly. It should be one that's. . .for matter of expedience.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Rather, rather than putting it in the Committee of the Whole?
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Well, it's gonna fit in almost every committee
. . .(laughter). . .
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, we, I mean, we can-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: That's why.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --leave it here if it's, if it's. . .looking for expediency. I, I don't have
any problem with doing that. And Jan's willing to work with me in-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: In, in theory, it's fits in-CHAIR JOHNSON: --drafting-COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: --the Committee of the Whole the best. But, again,
we've been putting a lot of stuff in Dain's . . .(laughter). . . Committee. So
whether, if you, you should ask him if he wants to do this fairly quickly before you
stick it there.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh . . .
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Well-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Councilmember Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --my comments to that are. . .that Committee of the Whole,
last term, was a lot more. . inundated with things than it is this year-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --so I mean, if it, if we're looking at it in a relative sense,
there, there, we have room. We have room in there. As far as the expediency,
again, that's something that may need to be clarified because we all are gonna
be. . .thrust into the budget in a manner of three committee week cycles. So if
there's an expectation or an implied expectation of this body to see this happen
within the next three meetings, I will tell you realistically that that may not be
possible because we've already pretty much scheduled out our next three
meetings with current agenda items-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --on the Committee of the Whole. But-CHAIR JOHNSON: Well--

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 31, 2001

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --this is something that I'd be more than happy to, to look
at. And if we can put it in. . .1 won't guarantee anything, but I can assure you
that. . .1 understand the importance of this issue and we can put it in at the
very . . .
. . . start of, once we've concluded with budget, we can start looking at it as one
of the priority. . .items to take up.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Urn-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And that's where I, that's the best I can do.
CHAIR JOHNSON:
The. . .the, the logic in this, I think because it was
in. . .Councilmember Enriques' committee before and because the draft is, you
know, I haven't had a chance to look at it all, but I think that because Jan is
familiar with it, I believe the most logical place would be--if, with your
permission--leave it in our Committee, deal with it, come up with some kind
of. . .if it's a reworked version of what exists, I would prefer to do this. I think it's
just simpler if, if we do it that way-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --and leave it here. You're welcome. Thank you. Is, is. . .any
objections?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No objection.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No objections.
CHAIR JOHNSON: All right, so it'll be remaining in our Committee and we will bring this
up as a future agenda item. Now, I'm going to call for the question--which we
have not yet done--if there's no further discussion.
. . . Okay, seeing no further discussion, all those in favor of the measure--and
you know what the measure is, which is simply to file the item .. .
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO: Aye.
CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . Any opposed?
. . . No? All right.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers
Molina,
Kawano,
Vice-Chair Carroll, and Chair Johnson.

Tavares,

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FILING of communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Seeing none, the meeting is adjourned. Thank you, Council
Members.

ADJOURN: 2:46 p.m.
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